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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
SECOND AVENUE SUBWAY TASK FORCE
Manhattan Community Board 8

Tuesday, October 12, 2010

New York Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street – Auditorium

Present:  Michele Birnbaum, Laura Lijewski, Jackie Ludorf, Margaret Price, Rita Popper, Barry Schneider, Judy Schneider, Marco Tamayo
Excused: Barbara Chocky, David Rosenstein, Helene Simon, Cos Spagnoletti, H. Patrick Stewart

The meeting was called to order at 6:35 PM
1. Construction Update

Note: The entire 122 page presentation is available at http://mta.info/capconstr/sas/documents/101012_cp.pdf
A. Construction project update – 74th Street to 96th Street (See pages 2 – 44 of the PowerPoint presentation, noted above.)

B. 86th Street Station Update (See pages 45 – 59.)

C.  The contractor for the 72nd Street Cavern Excavation was introduced. The project will last 37 months, beginning this month. (See pages 60 – 70)
2.   Review of Ancillary Facility Architecture (See pages 72 – 122)
MTA chief architect Judy Kunoff reviewed the various ancillary facilities from E.96th Street to E. 63rd Street. Following a thoughtful discussion with suggestions made by members of the community regarding finishes and materials of the various structures, Ms. Kunoff encouraged the input and suggested that the suggestions be sent directly to her for her review and consideration. 

In the executive session that followed the public session, the committee members agreed that the Community Board would act as a conduit between the community and the MTA regarding suggestions and comments about the materials and finishes. It was decided that the Community Board office would send an e-mail to all concerned advising them of the correct procedure for having their voices heard by the MTA.

Also in the executive session it was suggested that future presentations by the MTA contractors could be shortened with much of the technical jargon omitted. And that most people present were most concerned about what was going on and above ground and less about the details of the subterranean work.

Respectfully submitted, M. Barry Schneider and Patrick Stewart, SAS TF Co-Chairs
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